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       April 27, 2015 
 
 
Dear Colleague: 
 

This letter is to confirm the New York Department of Health’s intent to reconvene the 
Medicaid Redesign Team (MRT) Indigent Care Technical Advisory Committee, a subgroup of 
the Payment Reform and Quality Measurement Workgroup, in the event the federal government 
makes reductions to New York’s disproportionate share (DSH) allotment.  The group will 
evaluate the impact of the funding decrease and make recommendations to the Commissioner 
of Health and the Legislature regarding the most appropriate way to implement the federal 
reductions. 

  
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Howard A. Zucker, M.D., J.D., 
Acting Commissioner of Health 

  
 
cc:  Courtney Burke 

Jason Helgerson 
 John Ulberg 
 Frank Walsh 


